TEMPLE SINAI

4631 South Lockwood Ridge Road
Sarasota, FL 34231
Phone: 941.924.1802
Fax: 941.925.2455
office@templesinai-sarasota.org

Rabbi Geoffrey Huntting
Hazan Cliff Abramson

March 27, 2008
To: Whom it may Concern
Regarding: Halfacre Construction Company

Halfacre Construction Company was engaged as the general
contractor for the construction of Temple Sinai's new facility at 4631
South Lockwood Ridge Road, Sarasota, Florida 34231 on September
9, 2004 under a guaranteed maximum contract.

We found Halfacre Construction to be a highly ethical, competent and
effective contractor. The work was completed within the contract
amount in a very workmanlike manner. . The completion date was
delayed somewhat from the promised date through no fault of the
contractor. The project was built during the booming construction
period and construction supplies and material were in short supply.
Halfacre was effective in dealing with these problems and minimized
the delay to the completion of our project.

The workmanship was first rate, particularly in the “finish” area, and
furthermore, Halfacre Construction was extremely responsive in
handling any and all problems encountered during the warranty period.

I would highly recommend Halfacre Construction Company for any
building projects that fit within their size capability and would most
certainly put them at the top of the list for any additional construction
projects considered by Temple Sinai.

Very truly yours,

Marvin S. Rosen
Chairman — Capital and Endowment Campaign



